
SPBC equips people to Love God,  
Love Others, Lead Generations. 

~ The Informer ~  
July-August 2013 

ñWe have a sure and steadfast anchor of 
the soul, a hope that enters into the inner 
place behind the curtain, where Jesus has 
gone as a forerunner on our behalfò  

Hebrews 6:19 -20 

One day a pastor was speaking with his neighbor and invited the 
neighbor to attend church. The neighbor was not really interested 
but the pastor tried to persuade a little. He spoke glowingly of the 
church parking lot and facilities. He shared that the building  
is always clean and organized, the chairs are comfortable to sit in 
and the views are never obstructed like stadium seating.  
Even more, the pastor spoke highly of the fact that he always kept 
the temperature at the perfect setting regardless the time of year, 
warm in the winter and cool in the summer. After much  
conversation the neighbor asked about some of the other people 
who attend the church. Unfortunately, that was where the pastor 
drew the line. The pastor remarked, ñOur church would be perfect if 
it were not for the people.ò  
 
Certainly our church is not perfect. The reason I can say that is  
because I am an imperfect pastor. And before you smile too wide 
please remember the same can be said for every church member. 
We all fall short in so many ways and yet that is what makes Godôs 
grace so amazing. We are a people whom are broken yet beautiful 
because of grace. Our identity is not rooted in appearance or ability 
but in unconditional acceptance by a gracious and merciful God.  
 
The next several weeks we will explore characteristics of Godôs 
church. SPBC must continue growing to realize we are more than 
a building and a place but we are a body and a people ï a people 
for Godôs possession to proclaim the excellencies of Him who 
called us out of darkness and into His marvelous light (1Peter 2:9).  
 
Let us draw closer to God in worship and draw others to God 
through our witness in word and deed.  
 

Love God. Love others. Lead Generations.  
 

Partnering Together,  Pastor Dave 

SPBC BIBLE STUDY GROUPS  
 

Infants (Birth ð18 months)  
   Lois Zenone, Cindy Mowry  
 

Toddler (19 months ï3 years)  
   Joe & Debbie OôBanion 
 

Pre-K (4-5 years)  
   Katelynn Furlough, Becky    
   Chambless  
 

K-2 grade  
   Kathy Swartz, Stephanie  
   Villafuerte  
 

3rd-5th grade  
   Diana Shaffer & Britt Furlough  
 

6th-12th grade  
   Pastor Zach & Tony Bell  
 

Adult 1 (20 -35) 
   Pastor Dave Brown & Team  
 

Adult 2 (36 -45) 
   Ed Takemori, Steve Prettyman  
 

Adult 3 (45 -64) 
   Ron Chambless  
 

Adult 4 (65+)  
   Bob Fulton  



SPBC Photo Directory Sign-Up Sheet 

We are family! As our church grows it is helpful to know each other starting with names 

& faces & beyond in friendship. Help us create an updated SPBC Photo Directory with 

members & friends. The picture should include your family members who attend SPBC 

(frequently or infrequently). If you have questions contact our church 

office.              

Help us know your face with your name! Choose an option:  

1) Setup a family photo opportunity by one of our photographers on a 

Sunday in July or August. Sign up with date below.  

2) Provide a digital photo to office@spbcmd.com. If hard copy photo 

we will scan & return.  

3) Notify our office to use a family photo from previous SPBC Directory.  

 

SUMMER MOVIE DAYS  

Wednesdays 9:45AM - Noon  

July 10 - August 7  
 

Each week will be a fun and familiar movie.  
Parents/Guardians must stay with the children (not 

drop off) to enjoy the show.  
 

We will also have a mini -story each week that shares 
the gospel in relevant ways.  

 

SHARE  WITH  FRIENDS!!! 

New Sermon Series  

Pray for Local Church Plants  
§ Life Connection Church (Severn),   

Pastor Martin Bennett  
§ Redemption City (Arnold),  

Pastor Jamie Caldwell  
§ Redeemer City (Baltimore),  

Pastor Brad OõBrien 

 

July 7      Godõs Body is Broken 
  Matthew 16:13 -28 
 
July 14    Godõs Body is Alive  
  Acts 4:13 -31 
 
July 21    Godõs Body is Changing  
  Acts 10:9 -48 
 
July 28    Godõs Body is Blessed  
  Romans 12:1 -8 
 
August 4  G.O.S.P.E.L. Centered  
  Acts 2:42 -47 
 
August 11  Guest Speaker  
 
August 18  Godõs Body is Sent 
  Romans 10:1 -15 



 

  

VBS RAISED $791.39  FOR  

Operation Christmas Child  

§ Childrenôs Ministry (Luke 9:48) 
§ Proclaiming the Gospel (Matthew 28:19-20) 

§ Encouraging Missionaries & Christians (Acts 13:3) 
 
 

Pray  (Psalm 2:8) Ask God to advance His kingdom to the nations 

Give (Luke 10:27-37) Loving God and others with our resources    
go   (Romans 10:13-17) Spreading the gospel and strengthening missionaries 
 

ñHow beautiful are the SENT feet of those who preach the good news!ò Romans 10:15 
 

Pastor Dave Brown, Loagan Burris, Sandra Gray, Heather Huebner, Daniel & Norma 

McNamara, Wanda Murray, Jessica Panitz, Jean Meile, John Ritter, Pastor Bob & 

Mary Rudman, Bill & Karen with Shannon Itzel.  
 
 

Fundraising Events  
July 14 6:30pm @SPBC. An evening of fun & fellowship that will be both entertaining 
and inspiring. We will also pray & worship together as 2 churches with 1 purpose of be-
ing ñSENTò on mission to Nicaragua. Lastly, during that evening we will have a love of-
fering as well as future collection of plastic food bowls & t-shirts of all children sizes. 
Contact church office or PD for more information.  

SPBC reaching the unreached with the gospel of Jesus Christ. 
 

 SENT: Nicaragua on August 8 -15, 2013 



Fridays :  
Youth Group  

6-8pm 
Bring a friend! 

Sundays :  
Bible Study  

9:30-10:30am 
Grow in Jesus!     

TEEN TIMES 

 

We need smiling faces to serve as Ushers 

and/or Greeters for our Worship  

Services.  Please contact Ed Takemori  

410-431-7360 or takemori-

judo@verizon.net or  
just look for the guy in the Hawaiian shirt 

saying Aloha!  

YOUTH EVENTS 
 
 

 
 
 

Friday -Tuesday, July 5 -9, 2013  

Leaving SPBC Friday, July 5th @ 5:00am!!!!!  
Ridgecrest Conference Center @ Ridgecrest, NC 

 

At MFuge, students jump into ministry with local communi-
ties and serve people in need. They will get to invest time 
and energy into a variety of mission projects: Childrenôs Min-
istry, Games & Recreation, Social Ministry and Painting/
Construction/Yardwork. During the day students will be chal-
lenged and stretched as individuals while they serve and in 
the evenings theyôll have an opportunity to build group unity 
over dinner, worship, fellowships  and Church Group Devo-
tions.                                                                            

For more information about Youth Group or 
ministry events, please contact Pastor Zach 
Villafuerte: zvillafuerte@gmail.com or  
call (240) 988-2550.  

ñDonôt let anyone look down on you because you 
are young, but set an example for the believers in 
speech, in life, in love, in faith and in purity.ò  

1Timothy 4:12 

MEANINGFUL  

MEMBERSHIP 
 

Interested in becoming 
a member at SPBC?  

 
Contact Pastor Dave to schedule a 
personal membership orientation 

or wait for our next group  
orientation (September).  

 
Here you will discover what it 

means to believe in  
Jesus Christ and belong  

to a church family.  
 
This is also a 

first step  
for those  

considering 
baptism. 

 
 

Sign-up sheets are in each  
Welcome Center for you to  

register.  
 

ñFor the body does not consist of one 
member but of manyé  

Now you are the body of Christ and  
individually members of it.ò  

1Corinthians 12:12, 27 



 
 
 
 

 
 

òWEEó Words 
 

 

We are busy preparing for the 2013/2014 school year. We continue to offer tours to those in-
terested in enrolling in the WEE Center. Please call the school office at 410-647-8162 to 
schedule a tour for you and your preschooler. Many classes are full but we still have some 
openings in our 2 day Twos; 2 day Combo 2 1/2 - 3; and our 5 day extended day Pre-K.  
We are still accepting applications for substitutes and a possible assistant teacher position 
for Monday/Wednesday/Friday. If interested please submit your application as soon as  
possible. 

 
We are excited about our Parent Orientation scheduled for Tuesday, August 13th and our 
Child Orientation on Wednesday, August 28th. Letters will be going home shortly containing 
information on each of these events. Many of the staff will be attending an all day training in 
the early childhood field on Thursday, August 15th. School will begin on Wednesday,  
September 4th and Thursday, September 5th. 

 
Please continue to pray for this ministry as we prepare for our 38th year of nurturing and 
educating preschoolers and helping their families lay the foundation for their faith and  
knowledge of God. It is always exciting to welcome back returning friends and families and to 
meet and greet our new students and their families. It is our prayer that everyone is enjoying 
summer fun and special times with families and friends. Looking forward to seeing everyone 
in September!  

With a grateful heart, Judy Myer 
 

WEE Center Email:  WEE@spbcmd.com                                          WEE Center Phone:  410-647-8162 
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Partners in Ministry  
 
Pictured left is Mrs. Judy Myer and Ms. Linda Susie Mattox.  Linda 
recently stopped by for a visit and we took this picture of two WEE 
Directors. Linda was one of the beginning WEE Center directors. 
Linda served for two years (77-78) and then handed off the minis-
try to another. Judy has been a teacher since the beginning and 
took over as Director in 1991. We are thankful for partners in minis-
try who serve in faithful ways to grow godly generations. 


